REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting  held at the Club September 23, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim, Norma Barber, Janice Anderson, Joan Quinlan, Rose Dunitz, Lorraine Garratt, Leslie Mortin
Regrets:  Margaret Hubbard, Don Drever, Ilsa Krukoff     
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Rose Dunitz, to adopt the agenda as presented
       Carried.
2.0  Approval of minutes of August 19, 2010 meeting
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Joan Quinlan, to adopt the minutes of the August 19, 2010. Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
None.

4.0   Old Business

        4.1  Update on dealing machine & supplies – Janice Anderson to address.
Janice reported that the machine, boards and program are all here now.  They are in the storage room coat room.   Jason will work on setting up how to post hand records on the website. 

Jason and Pam will handle the duplication.  Boards will be duplicated in advance and put back in the front storage room.  This led to a discussion on keys – who has them, etc.  It was decided to have all locks rekeyed.  We will have 20 keys for the outside door & big storage room and 10 keys for the front storage room made.  Keys will be numbered and someone will keep track of who has what key.  In this way we can keep better control over the security of the pre-duplicated boards.  Dean Allen will be in charge of getting this done.  

      4.2  Smoking outside the building – Pamela Keim to address

Pamela reported that beginning October 1, 2010 new smoking rules come into effect.  People will not be allowed to smoke within 3 metres of the building.  Pamela will get a nice new sign in regards to this new law.

It was also noted that our outside pail has disappeared.

      4.3  Saturday Social Bridge money game update – attendance, clarification, money, etc

The first attempt at the Saturday Social bridge was a disaster – only 8 people showed up and there was no one there to organize the game.  Many have raised concerns about the cash prizes.  

Pamela explained that she and Jason Larrivee organized some kind of game.  They gave out the prize money and also took money for organizing and running the game.

Discussion followed on alternate types of games for the Saturday evening.

Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Lorraine Garratt, the second Saturday evening of each month be a social bridge game of similar format to the Saturday games held by many organizations.  Charge will be $5 per person.  Start time is 7pm.  The club will buy a cake to serve and will provide free coffee.  There will be no money prizes given out.

Carried.
The October Social bridge game is cancelled as that is Thanksgiving weekend.

Everyone is asked to bring decks of cards to the next meeting.  These will be used for the social bridge game.  Lorraine Garratt will get copies of the score sheet and rules for the social bridge.

Next meeting we will discuss the organization and who will be in charge.

       4.4  Outside sign – Janice Anderson to address

Janice reported that a couple of people have noticed that the spacing is very poor on the sign and several have asked about it being electric.

Dean Allen reported that we need to get an electrician to hook up the sign.  Don Drever is getting quotes.  A dedicated electrical line on a timer will cost around $580.
Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Pamela Keim, Don Drever is authorized to proceed with getting the electrical hookup with timer for our outside sign.

Carried.
     4.5  Hand Sanitizers – Pamela Keim to address

Pamela reported that current research indicates that there is no benefit to using hand sanitizers so the club could save some money by no longer filling the sanitizer dispensers.

Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Rose Dunitz, the club use up our current stock of hand sanitizer and not replenish it when it runs out.

Carried.
5.0   New Business
       5.1  Saturday “8 is Enough”:  Director:  Janice Anderson to address
Janice reported that Gladys Foster has stopped directing and that there hasn’t been anyone in charge of Saturday team games.  When in town, Dick Anderson has been directing and when out of town he has been finding someone to cover the game. 

Norma Barber was not aware Gladys had stopped directing.  Norma will get a Saturday afternoon director.

5.2 October Tournament details  
Discussion took place in regards to the plan to not serve lunch between sessions at the October tournament.  The consensus of the meeting was that there should be a lunch served since it has been advertised that lunch is included and also so we can get out-of-town players on the road more quickly at the end of the day.  

Joan Quinlan and Leslie Mortin will talk to Gail Charles and Cal McLeod to see if they can get them to agree to have lunch.
5.3 Friday night lessons – Janice Anderson to address

Janice asked for clarification on what is our policy re: lessons prior to Friday night game.  It was agreed that this is not up to the director to organize.  If players attending the game wish to organize something themselves – this is fine.  
5.4 Condition of tile in the club – Lorraine Garratt to address

Tabled until the October meeting.

5.5 Programmable thermostat

It was suggested that we need a programmable thermostat.  Dean Allen will talk to Don Drever about getting one.

6.0 President’s Report
Nothing additional to report 

7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

Norma Barber reported that on Sept. 22 we were down to $3,760.77 in the bank.  On October 1 there are several payments that come out of the account and they will total more than what is in the account.  Norma will talk to the bank about getting overdraft protection.
Norma reported that we have an investment maturing on October 16 and at that time she can repay the unit our share of dealing machine costs and we should not need overdraft protection after that.
 .
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

Nothing at this time as Margaret was not present.
7.3 Club Operations  
Nothing at this time as Don was not present.
7.4 Game Management 
Nothing at this time. 
8.0  Club Management 
       Janice had nothing to report at this time.
9.0  Tournament Chair 
Dow Cooney is chairing the fall tournament.  This will be her last tournament.  Nothing to report at this time.

10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  October 28th,  2010,  6:00 pm
Motion by Pamela Keim, the meeting be adjourned.

Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm
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